
Superintendent’s Report   -  September 2024 

Nicola-Similkameen School District would like to wel-

come all our new staff to the district and wish them all 

the best for the upcoming year.  If you need support or 

have questions please reach out to your school principal 

or to us here at the district office. 

We would like to introduce the new   

Superintendent of Nicola-

Similkameen School District 



StrongStart 

As of September 9, our StrongStart programs are up and 

running at Merritt Central, Diamond Vale, Nicola-

Canford and John Allison Elementary Schools.  We look 

forward to our 0 to 5 kids and families to start attending 

after the summer break. 

The new school year at Merritt Secondary is up and running fast!  Our 

Grade 11 & 12 Link Leaders welcomed over 120 new Grade 8 students 

to the building in August. The day was spent team building and famil-

iarizing students with all things MSS.  Our Fall sports season is in full 

swing with eight volleyball teams, cross-country running, girls’ field 

hockey and boys’ soccer teams all in action.  Our Junior and Senior 

Leadership classes are focusing on bringing student voice to light and 

hosted the first student-led assembly.   

It’s going to be a great year. 



Diamond Vale Elementary School 

 

At Diamond Vale we spent the first few days in multi-grade groups, rotating 
around teachers.  This gave students the opportunity to get to know several differ-

ent teachers with the hope this will support in building a sense of whole school 
community.  Our Terry Fox Run is coming up on September 13th, followed by a 

Meet the Teacher event on Wednesday 18th September.  

Our staff recently participated in a full day workshop on ‘Supporting Students 
through Challenging Behaviours’ and came away with lots of practical ideas on 

supporting students with self-regulation. We also worked together to understand 
more on the Seven Grandfather Teachings.  

Community Learning Centre 

CLC has seen a boost in enrollment and has some great energy in the build-
ing.  Students are setting goals for the years and creating a vision for the fu-

ture.  We are really excited to once again partner with Take a Hike for some pro-
gramming and with Scw’exmx Child & Family for the Thursday Lunch & Learns.  

Good things are happening. 



 

PSS Rapids swim team made it to provincials In Richmond. They 
wound up in 2

Vermilion Forks Elementary is hosting the Terry Fox Run on Septem-

ber 27th.   

The students will head to Princeton Secondary on September 26th to 

watch a Hoop Dancer presentation.  

We would also like to welcome Ms. Kelsey Batts, who will be tem-

porarily filling the role of Principal this Fall.   

Grade 7 Eagle Bay Fundraiser starts Monday with pizza sales.  

 

Our school-wide runs start today.  They take place on Mondays, Wednesdays, 
and Fridays at 11:45.  Grades 1-7 participate in the runs.   

 

Our before-school, hot lunch, and after-school snack program starts this 
week. 



Important Dates:   

The children and staff put this sign on the fence across the street from Riverside to 
thank the construction workers.     

Early Learning and Child Care 




